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By: 
A. Joseph Shepard, 
Associate Administrator for Investment and 
Innovation. 
[FR Doc. 2018–07014 Filed 4–5–18; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE P 

DEPARTMENT OF STATE 

[Public Notice 10378] 

Notice of Determinations; Additional 
Culturally Significant Objects Imported 
for Exhibition Determinations: 
‘‘Heavenly Bodies: Fashion and the 
Catholic Imagination’’ Exhibition 

SUMMARY: On December 22, 2017, notice 
was published on page 60787 of the 
Federal Register (volume 82, number 
245) of determinations pertaining to 
certain objects to be included in an 
exhibition entitled ‘‘Heavenly Bodies: 
Fashion and the Catholic Imagination.’’ 
Notice is hereby given of the following 
determinations: I hereby determine that 
certain additional objects to be included 
in the exhibition ‘‘Heavenly Bodies: 
Fashion and the Catholic Imagination,’’ 
imported from abroad for temporary 
exhibition within the United States, are 
of cultural significance. The additional 
objects are imported pursuant to loan 
agreements with the foreign owners or 
custodians. I also determine that the 
exhibition or display of the additional 
exhibit objects at The Metropolitan 
Museum of Art, New York, New York, 
from on or about May 10, 2018, until on 
or about October 8, 2018, and at 
possible additional exhibitions or 
venues yet to be determined, is in the 
national interest. I have ordered that 
Public Notice of these determinations be 
published in the Federal Register. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Elliot Chiu, Attorney-Adviser, Office of 
the Legal Adviser, U.S. Department of 
State (telephone: 202–632–6471; email: 
section2459@state.gov). The mailing 
address is U.S. Department of State, 
L/PD, SA–5, Suite 5H03, Washington, 
DC 20522–0505. 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The 
foregoing determinations were made 
pursuant to the authority vested in me 
by the Act of October 19, 1965 (79 Stat. 
985; 22 U.S.C. 2459), E.O. 12047 of 
March 27, 1978, the Foreign Affairs 
Reform and Restructuring Act of 1998 
(112 Stat. 2681, et seq.; 22 U.S.C. 6501 
note, et seq.), Delegation of Authority 
No. 234 of October 1, 1999, Delegation 
of Authority No. 236–3 of August 28, 
2000 (and, as appropriate, Delegation of 

Authority No. 257–1 of December 11, 
2015). 

Alyson L. Grunder, 
Deputy Assistant Secretary for Policy, Bureau 
of Educational and Cultural Affairs, 
Department of State. 
[FR Doc. 2018–07038 Filed 4–5–18; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4710–05–P 

OFFICE OF THE UNITED STATES 
TRADE REPRESENTATIVE 

[Docket No. USTR–2018–0005] 

Notice of Determination and Request 
for Public Comment Concerning 
Proposed Determination of Action 
Pursuant to Section 301: China’s Acts, 
Policies, and Practices Related to 
Technology Transfer, Intellectual 
Property, and Innovation 

AGENCY: Office of the United States 
Trade Representative. 
ACTION: Notice of determination, request 
for comments, and notice of public 
hearing. 

SUMMARY: The U.S. Trade 
Representative (Trade Representative) 
has determined that the acts, policies, 
and practices of the Government of 
China related to technology transfer, 
intellectual property, and innovation 
covered in the investigation are 
unreasonable or discriminatory and 
burden or restrict U.S. commerce. The 
Office of the U.S. Trade Representative 
(USTR) is seeking public comment and 
will hold a public hearing regarding a 
proposed determination on appropriate 
action in response to these acts, 
policies, and practices. The Trade 
Representative proposes an additional 
duty of 25 percent on a list of products 
from China. The list of products, 
defined by 8-digit subheadings of the 
Harmonized Tariff Schedule of the 
United States (HTSUS), is set out in the 
Annex to this Notice. 
DATES: To be assured of consideration, 
you must submit comments and 
responses in accordance with the 
following schedule: 

April 23, 2018: Due date for filing 
requests to appear and a summary of 
expected testimony at the public 
hearing and for filing pre-hearing 
submissions. 

May 11, 2018: Due date for 
submission of written comments. 

May 15, 2018: The Section 301 
Committee will convene a public 
hearing in the main hearing room of the 
U.S. International Trade Commission, 
500 E Street SW Washington DC 20436 
beginning at 10:00 a.m. 

May 22, 2018: Due date for 
submission of post-hearing rebuttal 
comments. 
ADDRESSES: USTR strongly prefers 
electronic submissions made through 
the Federal eRulemaking Portal: http:// 
www.regulations.gov. Follow the 
instructions for submitting comments in 
sections F and G below. The docket 
number is USTR–2018–0005. For 
alternatives to on-line submissions, 
please contact Sandy McKinzy at (202) 
395–9483. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: For 
questions about the ongoing 
investigation or proposed action, 
contact Arthur Tsao, Assistant General 
Counsel, at (202) 395–5725. For 
questions on customs classification of 
products identified in the Annex to this 
Notice, contact Evan Conceicao at 
Evan.M.Conceicao@cbp.dhs.gov. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

A. Proceedings in the Investigation 
On August 14, 2017, the President 

issued a Memorandum (82 FR 39007) 
instructing the Trade Representative to 
determine whether to investigate under 
section 301 of the Trade Act of 1974 
(Trade Act) (19 U.S.C. 2411), laws, 
policies, practices, or actions of the 
Government of China that may be 
unreasonable or discriminatory and that 
may be harming American intellectual 
property rights, innovation, or 
technology development. 

On August 18, 2017, after 
consultation with the appropriate 
advisory committees and the inter- 
agency Section 301 Committee, USTR 
initiated an investigation into certain 
acts, policies, and practices of the 
Government of China related to 
technology transfer, intellectual 
property, and innovation. The notice of 
initiation (82 FR 40213) solicited 
written comments on, inter alia, four 
categories of acts, policies and practices 
of the Government of China: 

1. The Chinese government reportedly 
uses a variety of tools, including opaque 
and discretionary administrative 
approval processes, joint venture 
requirements, foreign equity limitations, 
procurements, and other mechanisms to 
regulate or intervene in U.S. companies’ 
operations in China, in order to require 
or pressure the transfer of technologies 
and intellectual property to Chinese 
companies. Moreover, many U.S. 
companies report facing vague and 
unwritten rules, as well as local rules 
that diverge from national ones, which 
are applied in a selective and non- 
transparent manner by Chinese 
government officials to pressure 
technology transfer. 
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